
 
CITY OF BELLE ISLE, FLORIDA 

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA ITEM COVER SHEET 

 
Meeting Date: July 16, 2019 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council Members 
 
From: B. Francis, City Manager 
 
Subject: Using a different name for certain recreational areas  
 
Background: At the July 2, 2019 Meeting, Commissioner Shuck requested, and Council 

concurred, to list a discussion item on the agenda for the City to use a different name for certain 
recreational areas in the City: in particular, Swann Beach and Delia Beach.   These areas also 
are named Lucille B. Bateman Park at Swann Beach and Gene Polk Park (Delia Beach); 
however the 1990 Com Plan and the Comp Plan updates refer to Swann and Delia Beaches.    

Staff Recommendation:  Staff has no recommendation of whether the names should be 
changed as they are public parks and will still be open to the public. Swann and Delia were 
named for a specific reason and Council should be cautious that when changing the name.   
Discuss if a change is necessary. If so, then the comp plan will have to be changed when the 
update is due.  

 
Suggested Motion:  None needed. Provide direction to the staff.  
 
Alternatives: Leave the names   

 
Fiscal Impact: TBD 
 
Attachments:  None  

    

 


